	 BOLTONS monthly NEWS LETTER


November 2017
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to school and I hope you all enjoyed some family time over the break.

Please note there is a change of date for the Bags to School collection- this will now take place on Tuesday 5th December and NOT November 9th. Please do not bring bags to school on the 9th of November as we have nowhere to store these.

It was lovely to see so many families at the Halloween Disco before half term and many thanks to the PTA for running this again.

We are grateful to the local Rotary Club for their donation of crocus corms to our Gardening Club. They will make a lovely splash of colour around school in the spring.

This term is one of the busiest in school and at the end of this letter is a very long list of dates right up until the end of term. Please note that all clubs will finish on Thursday 30th November and music lessons will finish the week commencing 4th December.

We have been invited to take part in the Boltongate Carol Service, which this year is on Sunday 10th December at 11am. Over the last few years the dates of this have not coincided with the school term so this year it is nice that the date is suitable and hopefully we will be able to take a number of children along to take part in this. If your child is able to take part please complete and return the attached permission slip.

The PTA is running a Christmas Fayre this year in school on Saturday 25th November between 11 am and 3pm. As well as a visit from Santa, there will be a wide selection of craft stalls at this, so a good opportunity to buy Christmas gifts, while supporting the school. I have asked the PTA to help us raise funds for an outdoor reading pod/teaching space, which costs in the region of £5000; this is a large amount to raise and throughout the year we will be holding different events to raise money towards the cost of this. 

Mrs Williams and Mrs Jennison have arranged for a police dog display in school on Monday 13th November, which sounds like it will be good fun as well as a chance to see how the dogs work.   

We are hosting students from the University of Cumbria again this year and they will be with us for their first placement at the end of this month. 

This year, because of numbers and because we were unable to book the Market Hall for two nights we are having two showings of the infant performance and both of these will be held in school. The junior performance, however, will be in the Market Hall in Wigton again this year.

Winter is now nearly upon us, so I would just like to remind you all of bad weather arrangements. In the mornings if very wet and wild then all children can come straight into school and sit in their classrooms. At the end of the day if it is raining heavily we will keep the children inside until parents arrive, so could junior parents please come to the back door to collect their children. 

If we get snow or ice we do grit access routes into and around the school building. We will try to have a member of staff on the yard, but please remind your children to use the gritted pathways into school when it is very icy.

Please make sure you have a copy of the contingency plan, as if school does have to close, we will contact people at the top of each column and then ask them to pass the information on to others. School closures are also announced on BBC Radio Cumbria and CFM, the local radio stations.  

I will make sure that I get the dates for all of the events on the school website as there is so much happening over the next few weeks. 

Kind Regards

Amanda M Pitcher

Head teacher                          
	Dates for Your Diary


Thursday 9th November                                                    ASC meeting 6:30pm
Monday 13th November                                                    Police Dog Display

Wednesday 15th November                                               Flu vaccinations

Saturday 25th November                                                    Christmas Fayre 11am-3pm

Tuesday 5th December                                                       Bags to School collection

Wednesday 6th December                                                  Infant Performance 1:15pm in school

Thursday 7th December                                                     Infant Performance 7pm in school

Friday 8th December                                                          Junior Performance 7pm in Wigton Market Hall

Sunday 10th December                                                       Carol Service Boltongate Church 11am

Monday 11th December                                                     Craft Day

Tuesday 12th December                                                     Pantomime at Sands Centre Carlisle

Wednesday 13th December                                                Christmas Dinner

Thursday 14th December                                                   Christmas Party
Friday 15th December                                                        Carols for Christmas 8:45am in school

Friday 15th December                                                        Break up

Thursday 4th January                                                         School re-opens    

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Boltongate Carol Service

My child __________________________________________ will be attending the Carol service.

Signed: ………………………………………………    Date: …………………………….. 

